
NEW SAFETY GUIDELINES 

Covering the mouth and nose is obligatory from 16 April 

From Thursday, 16 April 2020, introduced is the obligation to cover the mouth and nose. 

Everyone in a public place will have to wear a mask or scarf that covers both the mouth and 

nose. 

The obligation applies to everyone who is on the streets, in offices, shops or places where 

services are provided and in workplaces. 

All current safety rules have also been extended. 

Until Sunday, 26 April, the following applies: 

• closing schools and universities; 

• kindergartens and nurseries; 

• closing of passenger air traffic; 

• closing of international rail traffic. 

Until Sunday, 3 May, the following applies: 

• closing of borders (the right to cross the Polish border still have Polish citizens, foreigners 

who are spouses or children of Polish citizens, persons who have the right of permanent or 

temporary residence in Poland or a work permit - a full list of exclusions is available here); 

• obligatory quarantine for persons crossing the border with Poland.  

 


